
 

 

 

 

 

  

    

 
    

                         

                                                                       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Weekly Newsletter No 19, Friday 3rd February 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 

There has been a great deal to be thankful for this week. Over the past 5 weeks, Mrs Hambly has been 

delivering a SPACE (Supporting Parents and Children Emotionally) course. At the end of the course, every 

parent evaluated that’ to a great extent’ the course will be beneficial to them as a parent. Other comments 

include ‘This has been an excellent resource/opportunity,’ ’I love that there is a focus on ourselves as well as the 

children,’ and ‘I’ve managed to handle stressful situations more easily since the start of the course.’ A big thank 

you to Mrs Hambly and to the parents who committed their time to new learning.  During the summer term, 

Miss Sutton will be running the same course, we will inform you of details nearer the time should you be 

interested in attending. 

Mayah and Frankie, our Year 5 Give Ambassadors, have worked really hard this week to get uniform ready for 

the Pre-loved Pop Up Uniform Shop that took place today.  A big thanks also to Bridie Toft (parent) who helped 

during the sale.  They raised the grand sum of £43.55 which will contribute towards curriculum funds. At St 

Francis, we are very keen to develop our Green agenda and this little step helps raise awareness of the benefits 

of recycling, re-using and reducing. 

Finally, thank you to all the parents who have volunteered help to enable children from Year 3 to Year 6 to walk 

safely to Falmouth School for athletics competitions.  Without your support. we would find it difficult to 

participate in such beneficial events and link with the wider community. I look forward to letting sharing their 

experiences and successes with you in the coming weeks. 

Best wishes 

 

Rachel Marsh 

Acting Headteacher  

Acting Headteacher - Mrs Rachel Marsh,  St Francis C of E (VA) School  LONGFIELD  FALMOUTH  TR11 4SU CORNWALL                                                                                                                                                             

Telephone: 01326 211910   

Email: stfrancis@kernowlearning.co.uk 

  

 

 

It was lovely to end our week with worship led by Class E who were thinking about 'Extravagant Thanks'. 

Their worship reminded us that sometimes in life we make poor decisions, but God will show forgiveness. 

They concluded by thinking that every day is a 'fresh start' and that we should so our thanks for this. 

They concluded their worship by singing 'In Every Way'. 

Our Core Christian Value:  



 

 

 

   

Year Group This week’s attendance 

Reception 95% 

Year 1 96% 

Year 2 93% 

Year 3 95% 

Year 4 93% 

Year 5 91% 

Year 6 95% 

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

Reception & Y6 Health Checks 

The new date for these checks will 

be Monday 27th February  

Open Afternoon 

Our next open afternoon for parents of 

children in years 1-6 will be Thursday 

9th February from 2-3pm.  

Year 5 will be performing their dance 

routine to parents on this day at 2:10pm 

and again at 2:20pm in the school hall.  

Following this day, it will be an INSET 

day on Friday 10th February, and the 

school will be closed to all pupils 

How we communicate with you 

We have had a few parents mention about not receiving 

communication from the school or missing notifications. 

All communication from the school will now come via the 

new app – MyEd. If you have yet to download the app, it is 

free and easy to download from your phone’s app store.  

Ensure you have all MyEd notifications turned on within 

your phones settings to make sure you do not miss any 

messages. We use this form of communication to send 

most of our messages out to parents.  

Letters including the newsletter and anything with 

attachments will come out via email.  

If your email address or contact information has recently 

changed, or you do not seem to be receiving any 

communication from the school, please let us know.  

Thank you 

Year 4 will be visiting the 

woods during the 

morning on Thursday 9th 

February. Children will 

need to bring some old 

clothes that are okay to 

get dirty, also some 

suitable footwear such as 

wellie boots or trainers 

 

The latest E-Safety newsletter can be viewed on the 

below link. Miss Harris is our e-safety lead for the 

school, so if you ever have any questions or concerns 

regarding this subject, get in contact with the school 

by emailing stfrancis@kernowlearning.co.uk 

 

Reminder – Friday 10th February will 
be an INSET day for staff training, 
therefore the school will be closed 
to all pupils.  

We will be back after the half term 
break on Monday 20th February 

mailto:stfrancis@kernowlearning.co.uk


  

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

Panto Refunds 

If you had paid for the cancelled pantomime trip, these refunds were processed 

yesterday. As the cinema kindly offered an alternative trip at a cost of £1.00 per 

child, this amount has been deducted from the refund amount. 

Any questions about this, please speak to either Zoe or Jackie in the office.  

Year 6 BF Adventure Trip 

As a pre-SATs team building treat, we have arranged for our year 6 children to visit BF Adventure. The trip will 

be split over 2 visits, class M (Giraffes) will visit on Wednesday 15th March and class N (Elephants) will visit on 

Thursday 23rd February.  

Full information and details have been sent home with children today.  

The cost of the trip to BF Adventure is free, but we are asking parents for contribution of £8.00 per child to 

cover the cost of the transport, which is to be paid online using your PlusPay details.  

If you need a copy of the letter, it can be viewed from the website here, or we do have copies in the office.  

 

https://www.stfrancis.kernowlearning.co.uk/web/year_6_letters/516619


 

  

A message from Miss Sutton about Children’s Mental Health Week 

Next week, 6th-12th February, is Children's mental health week and the theme this year is the importance of 

connecting with each other. Below you will find a parents / caregiver's guide with information and links to activities, 

should you want to take part at home.  

There is also a challenge, set by 'Taskmaster Education,' (like the program) where Little Alex Horne, will set tasks 

each day for children to join in with at home. There will also be a treasure hunt, with daily clues to solve: if these are 

solved correctly over the course of the week, families or groups will make it onto the Wall of Fame… and have a 

chance of winning the Taskmaster Treasure Hunt Grand Prize! The link is as 

https://taskmastereducation.com/?dm_i=54XV,PIYT,534IAA,33GG6,1 

We began thinking about our connections in our P.S.H.E this week and will continue this next week.  

I hope you are all well and all manage to enjoy some down time this half term, connecting with your families and 

friends. 

https://taskmastereducation.com/?dm_i=54XV,PIYT,534IAA,33GG6,1


 

 

  

 

      

Reception  We will be learning about Superheroes and practicing our large motor skills.  

Year 1  We are looking forward to being scientists and hunting bugs in Tregonnigie woods 

this week.  

Year 2  As writers, we are looking forward to writing and performing our innovated poems 

Year 3  As geographers, we are looking forward to using our own compasses  

Year 4  We are looking forward to our trip to the woods on Thursday.  

Year 5  We are excited to perform our dance on Thursday afternoon.  

Year 6  As mathematicians, we will be learning about decimals and percentages.  

Curriculum News Week beginning 6th February 2023 

Class A Ellis & Elliot 

Class B Jago & Lottie   

Class C Cohen & Harry  

Class D Mila & Thomas  

Class E Jack & Jowan   

Class F Bella & Harley   

Class G Olivia & Zachary 

Class H Eliza & Paisley   

Class I Mia & Paige   

Class J Alfie & Layna   

Class K Frankie, Lily, Mason & 

Mayah   

Class L  Finley F & Jessica  

Class M Nevaeh & William  

Class N Chloe A & Molly  

      

  

We listen 

We are kind and 

helpful  

We look everyone & 

everything 

We are honest 

We work hard 

We are gentle 

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 



 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

St Francis School where every person matters, every person helps, 
every person succeeds  


